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Head Teacher:  Ms Andrea Henderson






   Dunrossness Primary School

Dunrossness

Shetland  ZE2 9JG

Telephone: 01595 745440













     Fax: 01950 460803

     E-mail:  dunrossness@shetland.gov.uk





Website: www.dunrossness.shetland.sch.uk
Blog: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sh/dunrossness/  

25th October 2017 
Dear Parent/Guardian,

I would like to welcome all pupils and staff back to school for term 2.   Busy times ahead for everyone involved in the school!

Nursery 
Most of the building work is complete and lots of work is going on in our nursery to make the setting ready to welcome children back on Monday 30th October.  The fence in the playground now means the nursery has a dedicated outside space they can access whenever best suits them, and not just out with school playtimes.  

We would like to welcome Miss Sadie Tait to our nursery team as senior practitioner.  Mrs Caroline Manson has joined the team as early years assistant, Mrs Amy Colvin returns to her post on the 7th November and Miss Curstaidh Mackay is a modern apprentice who will also be working in the setting.  We are delighted to have our full team in place and look forward to seeing the children next week.

Diaries

Please ensure that any communication is noted in the diary.  We need to ensure we all know arrangements for pupils after school.  
Lunches
We would ask that all children either opt for school lunch or packed lunch for the whole term.  It makes it very difficult for the office and canteen staff to keep accurate records and place orders for the correct quantities when there are a lot of changes.  If you have any special requests please contact me at school to discuss.  

Water Bottles
Please remember that due to health and safety regulations, we do not have a water fountain.  The cooler for filling water bottles is still available and we ask that all children please come to school with a water bottle that they can fill and use as and when they need it.  All water bottles should be clearly labeled with the child’s name and should only contain water.  Juice is not permitted during class times and we strongly recommend it is not drunk during snack time either.  We have water bottles for sale for £2 each in school.

Clothing 

As winter is upon us, please ensure your child comes to school with appropriate outdoor clothing.  We aim to have pupils outdoors for break times as often as possible so please make sure they are dressed appropriately for the weather.  

Staffing 
Miss Jackie Bishop and Mrs Katherine Sandison have altered their working pattern.  Miss Bishop will work Monday, Tuesday and alternate Fridays and Mrs Sandison will work Wednesday, Thursday and alternate Fridays.  

School Closures

Please listen to local radio and keep an eye on the internet in adverse weather conditions.  We will post on the Blog and the Parent Council Facebook page if school is to close.  We will also contact everyone by phone.  The contacts for all the areas are listed below. 
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR CONTACT DETAILS ARE UP TO DATE!

Laura Irvine – Levenwick 

Yvonne Tait  - Bigton

Ruth Christie – Bigton 

Cheryl Geldenhuys – Braefield, Boddam, Skellberry, Dalstetter  

Sarah Munro – Dunrossness 

Sharon Waddel – Quendale 
Barbara Henderson – Virkie/Scatness  

Heather Mullay – Toab 

Coffee Morning 
Our annual school fundraiser will be on Saturday 4th November.  It will be held in school from 10.30-12.00.  We will have breakfast rolls available as well as the usual home bakes and snacks.  
We would be very grateful for donations of home bakes, raffle prizes, cake and candy, fruit and veg, items for bottle stall, toys and games for the second hand stall, second hand teddy tombola and items for the class hampers.  
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Baking 

This is our main fundraiser of the year so we would be delighted to see as many of you as possible on the day.  If you would like to help in any way please contact me at school.  
Christmas
Christmas Cards
Children will be designing their own Christmas cards again this year.  The designs will be available to view at the coffee morning on the 4th November.  Please order your cards by Monday 6th November to allow enough time for delivery.

The school will again be delivering cards in our catchment area.   The last day for accepting cards will be the 13th December.  A letter will follow on Monday with further details. 
Christmas events 

Please see attached events poster.  

Yours sincerely
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